



Yeovil Town Supporters Society Ltd (Glovers Trust)

## Minutes of meeting, 7<sup>th</sup> March 2018, 19:30pm

### The 94 Club, Yeovil

**Present** Stuart Burrell (SB), Dean Mountain (DM), Simon Brimble (SiB), Brendon Owen (BO), Lee Doel (LD), Rod Jones (RJ), Terri Burt (TB)

**Apologies** – Andy

**Pre meeting** – BO introduces Terri Burt (TB) who is interested in being part of the board of the Glovers Trust  
SB gave brief history of the Trust and an overview of the Supporters Alliance

BO explained the ethos of the Trust

**\*\*Vote to co-opt Terri Burt onto the board – voted unanimously six for zero against**

#### **Actions from Minutes from previous meeting**

BO to invite Terri Burt to the next meeting – actioned

#### **Finance Update (DM)**

Current Balance £6,870.84

DM stated Accounts now finalised

DM asked how we make accounts available to members

**\*\*Action SB to PDF accounts onto web link for members**

**\*\*Action DM change donations to Donation 1, Donation 2 etc. in accounts**

SB asked if there were any lessons which can be learnt as accounts have been a difficult task to compile –  
SiB and others agreed keeping full receipts of everything and paper trails can only help.

BO records a vote of thanks to DM/SiB/Richard for the accounts which is seconded by all.

DM asked if there were any payments due SB stated Domain Renewal and Hosting package would be due soon in April, LD stated possibly the supporters Direct subscription was due and forwarded the email to DM

#### **Membership Update (BO)**

BO stated 1 new member since last meeting

SB suggested advance renewals ahead of the renewal date of 30.06.2018

BO suggested changing the price for 16-18 year old membership maybe having 3 tiers of pricing

SiB suggested keeping the lower price of £5 per annum to increase membership

**\*\*Action WHOLE BOARD to have a think about the price/structure over the next month and report back in April meeting**

#### **Trust Social Event Race Night (BO)**

BO Race night 50 people package purchased for £49.99

Venue The Arrow, Date 07<sup>th</sup> April 2018

Decided that the charity to be involved is St Margaret's Hospice

SB suggested asking Arrow landlord Jack about what he would expect for the event

**\*\*Action BO to speak to Jack about timing and promotion**

DM asked if everyone available – all except TB  
LD suggested also making into a membership event  
RJ suggested hiring an MC for the event, decided possibly too expensive  
BO to see if Cath and Paul can help

### **Mark Palmer**

SB Mark Palmer was the main topic of conversation in the Supporters Alliance meeting, complaints of no transparency from meetings, it was suggested that Mark Palmer could meet the Supporters Alliance in the next meeting which was agreed  
SB also stated that he had received an email from Yeovil Town Ladies Football Team (Steve Allison) to say that they had no contact at all from Mark Palmer

### **Alliance Meeting**

Next meeting 22.03.2018 1pm  
BO and SB to attend on behalf of Trust

SB reported the club are looking to open the upstairs VP bar to all supporters, that there will be a meeting later on the covenants covering the club and the grounds and that season rackets are going to have an early April announcement

### **Event Sponsorship SiB**

SiB suggested that the Trust sponsor Yeovil Beer Festival as it is a community event run for the community doing a lot of work for charity, there were a range of sponsorship options available it was decided to go for the Bronze option £75, this would come with 2 free tickets to the festival which could be used as a raffle prize at the race night event.

**\*\*Action SiB to arrange the bronze sponsorship**

### **Any Other Business**

SiB stated that he had had a couple responses via email from James Hillier regarding his complaints raised after the Manchester United FA Cup game.

Next Meeting - 11<sup>th</sup> April 2018, 19:30pm